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LITTLE SNORING PRIMARY SCHOOL SUMMER FETE 

AND SCARECROW FESTIVAL

Saturday 2nd July

12.00-3.00
THEME THIS YEAR IS

            BORN, LIVED OR EDUCATED IN NORFOLK

WHO WILL YOU MAKE?

A few suggestions of Norfolk people:-

Thomas Anguish, Thomas Baines,  Thomas Bignold,  Henry Blofeld,  James Blunt,  Anne Boleyn,  Boudicca or Boadicea,  Bill Bryson,  Howard Carter,  Edith Cavell,  Colin Chapman,  Thomas Coke,  Jeremiah Colman,  John Sell Cotman,  Cathy Dennis, Diana, Princess of Wales,  Sir James Dyson William Faden William Fellowes, Bob Flowerdew, Elizabeth Fry, Stephen Fry,  Liza Goddard,  Sienna Guillory,  Charlie Higson,  Amanda Holden,  John Hurt,  Neil Innes,  Eddie Izzard, Julian of Norwich,  Myleene Klass, Samuel Lincoln, Jenny Lind,  Roger Lloyd Pack, Herbert de Losinga, Jem Mace Ruth Madoc,  John Major,  Louis Marchesi, Sarah Martin, Bernard Matthews, Danny Mills, Sir John Mills, Terry Molloy, Lord Horatio Nelson, Nimmo Twins, Beth Orton, James Paget, Walter Pardon, Alan Partridge played by Steve Coogan,  Sir Matthew Pinsent,  Pocahontas, Chris Rankin, The Royal Family have a home at Sandringham,  Blues Legend 'Seasick Steve',  Anna Sewell Hannah Spearritt,   Arthur Smith,  Delia Smith,  James Stark,  Martin Shaw,  Sebastian Shaw,  Sir Cloudesley Shovell, Frederick Deleep Singh Chris Sutton, Roger Taylor, Charles 'Turnip' Townsend, George Vancouver, Rick Wakeman, Robert Walpole, Paul Whitehouse
AND YOU OR YOUR FAMILY OR FRIENDS IF THEY LIVE OR WORK OR WERE EDUCATED IN NORFOLK.
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Newsletter


If you would like to include an article for publication in the Newsletter, please send your entry to the Editor at � HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com" ��littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com� 





Little Snoring Parish Council


Little Manor, Thursford Road


Little Snoring, NR21 0JN


     Tel: 01328 822366


� HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com" ��littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com�





Members of the public are invited to attend the Parish Council meetings. The next meetings are on Monday 11 July 2016 at 7.30pm in the Community Room


 APrish noringpc@ggoglemail.comhower for the NEwsteads ming��������������������������������������������������������������on the playing field.








Little Snoring Parish Council Chairman’s Report 


Year Ending April 2016


This year, I thought it would be interesting for residents to read how we, as a Parish Council, handle anything that arises of a contentious nature in the village.  I am including an example of this below.


This year the PC received a higher number of planning applications than usual.  The majority were supported by the PC as they were seen to be practical and sensible in design, and they were compatible with the village. Out of all these applications there was one that contained a proposal to develop part of the grounds of Green Farm House.  The PC had no objections to the general principle of building on this land however, contained within the plan was a proposal to create an exit/egress route onto Thursford Road.  We considered this to be extremely hazardous to all uses of Thursford Road, especially children en route to school.   In order to ensure that a logical and constructive argument could be developed, a detailed analysis was carried out, and it was proved that a safer alternative option could be provided for the exit/egress directly onto The Street.


The summary of the objections and alternatives were presented by myself to the full Planning Committee for discussion and possible decision.  In addition to the PC objection, a resident also presented a detailed and constructive objection, it was also noted that fifteen letters of objection were recorded (one containing a number of signatures).  Despite all of these well considered objections to this application, it was voted through. The PC was disappointed that it did not receive any support from the District Councillor, or that a site visit was not considered by the Committee despite the concern expressed by many people.


The PC has continued to maintain a prudent approach to the control of its finances.  One of the largest annual expenditures is the financing of the provision and maintenance of the dog bins within the village. We believe this is a worthwhile investment as we see it as a preventive measure against dog excrement fouling the village.  The PC is conscious of the need to maintain a small contingency fund to allow for maintenance items arising due to the removal of financial support from the relevant authorities.  We do, however, strive to utilize fully the services of the Highway Rangers throughout the village. One of the PCs initiatives for the coming year will be the introduction of a mobile speed check system for the village.  The system will be maintained by volunteers from the village and we are sure it will go a long way to reducing the level of speeding.  The past year saw the commissioning of the defibrillator, which is excellent contingency to have for emergencies, but we hope it will not need to be activated too frequently!    


Once again, a special thank you to our Parish Clerk, Joanna, who works tirelessly in ensuring the work of the Parish Council is carried out in an efficient and professional manner.  Joanna also carries out numerous voluntary activities on behalf of the village.  Ian and Pat Riches also deserve our thanks for overseeing the Playing Field, Community Room and also their participation in the Good Neighbourhood Scheme along with other caring volunteers. 


Ray Verrall, Chairman of the Parish Council  








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or the


Parish Council.
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Scarecrow Festival & School Summer Fete 


 Saturday 2 July 12 - 3 pm


The Friends of Little Snoring Primary School are organising this year’s Summer Fete; alongside the traditional Scarecrow Festival there will be a Hog Roast, Bouncy Castle and children’s activities.





If you would like to support this event by running your own stall/table, helping on a prepared stall, baking some cakes to sell or suggesting other ideas please contact Karen on 878712 or the school. Money raised will go towards providing additional resources for the school. We do hope you can help us.


Scarecrow Theme – 


Born, Lived or Educated in Norfolk!


Please see attached for list of famous and not so famous Norfolk people to provide inspiration for your scarecrow. Do email � HYPERLINK "mailto:littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com" ��littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com� or telephone the Clerk on 01328 822366 to have your scarecrow included in the Village Trail. This year there you will be asked to nominate you favourite scarecrow and the winner will receive a prize!











Little Snoring Good Neighbours


If you would like assistance for small jobs around the home and garden, or need a lift to shops, chemist or doctors, just call Pat and Ian on 07826 608 585 to make arrangements in advance. 


The phone is manned Mon – Fri from 9am - 5pm. At other times, please leave a message and we will get back to you. 











Little Snoring Table Tennis Club


Little Snoring Table Tennis Club was formed in 2011 and entered the Fakenham & District Table Tennis League for the 2011/12 season. The team consisted of experienced players Chris  Fuller, Haken Bennell, Ian Darricot and Andy Fuller (who was playing in the league for the first time) where they finished runners up. 


The club ran one side for two seasons before forming a second team in 2013 from players who regularly practised at Kettlestone of Martin & Jackie Boddy, Dan Humphrey, John Murphy & Mark Robinson. More players have joined over the past five years and we have got a core of about 10 registered adults along with 3/4 juniors playing for the two teams. Both teams play in the Fakenham League on a weekly basis with home games at Snoring Primary School throughout the season. Some of these players also compete in the surrounding Leagues of Kings Lynn, North Norfolk, Dereham & Heacham. 


This season Snoring B (Martin Boddy, Ian Reynolds, Keith Beswick, Dan Humphrey) won their first trophy winning the Handicap K.O. Cup beating Billingford in the final and  Snoring A player Chris Fuller finished in the top 3 of the players averages with 90% win rate.


We are looking to organise 2 or 3 practice nights through the Summer months where new players are always welcome. The first one is on Thursday 26th May from 7 p.m. cost £3 Adults and £1-50 Juniors (10-16 year olds). More details from Chris �HYPERLINK "mailto:chrisfullersnoring@hotmail.com"��chrisfullersnoring@hotmail.com� 


 











ST ANDREW’S CHURCH, LITTLE SNORING Review of the Year 2015 – 2016


The Parochial Church Council met four times during the year. At the beginning of 2015 there was one service per month on the 1st Sunday of the month, but from June Mr Tony Sims took Morning Prayer on the 1st Sunday and the Rector took a service of Eucharist on the 2nd Sunday. There were Group Eucharist services after Christmas and Easter. Tony Sims took a short service of Morning Prayer on Mondays at 10 am from May.


There were two baptisms, one burial in the churchyard following a service in Fakenham, two funeral services in church, one followed by burial and the other by cremation.


The Rector took assembly at the village school weekly during term and the school also held a Harvest Festival service in church in October.


Fund raising activities consisted of coffee mornings at members’ homes in May and September and a mince pie and coffee morning at the Community Room in December. A cheese and wine evening was held in Thursford in conjunction with Thursford church.


During the year the churchyard was maintained by volunteers, but for 2016, in conjunction with the Parish Council, arrangements have been made for maintenance to be carried out by teams from the Community Payback Scheme on a monthly basis. It is hoped that this will prove satisfactory and will carry on for future years.                                                                                                               Janet Harvey, Secretary of the PCC

















Fly-tipping – building waste


The Parish Council is very concerned to discover building waste on the Playing Field. If this fly-tipping continues then further action will have to be taken which could result in prosecution and a fine. Please dispose of all waste properly.




















Norfolk & Norwich Open Studios 


28 May – 12 June 2016


Margaret Kennedy will be opening her studio at Dairy Farm, The Street, Little Snoring NR21 0HU as part of the Open Studios. Do make time to visit the studio to see her contemporary silk quilting, often inspired by the natural world. 


(Commissions are accepted for wall hangings, quilts, cushions – telephone Margaret on  01328 822157.) 


There is an Art Trail Around Fakenham leaflet listing the 11 artists in the area who are opening their studios showing painting, drawing, textiles, pottery and sculpture. 


For more information visit  � HYPERLINK "http://www.nnopenstudios.org.uk" ��www.nnopenstudios.org.uk� .








The Parish Council website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.norfolkrcc.org.uk/wiki/index.php?title=Little_Snoring_Parish_Council" ��www.norfolkrcc.org.uk/wiki/index.php?title=Little_Snoring_Parish_Council�  

















